Minutes from Walden Woods
Village Council Meeting

February 15, 2011

Present:  

Barry Towers, Susan Atwater

Call to Order:

Barry called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Approval of Minutes:

The minutes from the November meeting were approved as circulated at the end of the meeting.

Financial Report:

Barry reported that no financial information is available yet for January 2011.

Old Business:

There was no old business to discuss.
New Business:

Block Watch – Country Walk council will be implementing block watch due to the security problems they have experienced recently.  Barry asked those in attendance if there is any interest in implementing block watch for the Village Council.  There was not a lot of interest from those in attendance.  Barry noted that there have not been any security issues in many years in the Village that he is aware of.  Barry mentioned that he would be bringing up expanding the block watch to the entire community at the next Conservancy Meeting.
Capital Improvements for 2011 – Discussion was held about potential improvements that could be done in 2011.  Barry noted that there is a $10,000 budget for capital improvements in 2011.  Some of the suggestions made were to remove the wooden street signs, paint lamp posts, and mulch the landscaping beds.  Susan suggested that the board do a spring walk-a-round of the Village area and assess the property and make notes of any items in need of repair or replacement.  Some of the items to be looked at would be:  driveways, walkways, stone walls, fences, trees, bushes, lamp posts, wooden street signs on stone walls, condition of the lawn, mulch and weeds in landscaping beds, gutters, downspouts, and erosion issues.  All needed repairs would be prioritized and then we will ask Elite to get us quotes for our top items.
Homeowner’s Forum:

Snow Removal Issue – It was mentioned that the staff that does the hand shoveling do an excellent job, however, it causes problems when they shovel piles in the driveway and the truck does not come to clear the remainder of the driveway for many hours after.
Snow Removal Issue – The two driveways at 503 Hawthorne Drive have not been cleared wide enough so it is preventing the homeowners from being able to get into and out of their garages without first doing additional shoveling. Barry will be discussing this with Elite and/or Russo and will keep an eye on it the next storm to make sure it gets resolved.

Level of Service from Elite – Barry shared with the group the work that was done by a committed established to review Elite’s performance.  He discussed some of the items that will be implemented in an effort to improve it.

Tree Issues – Mercer Lane has several dead or dying trees that need to be replaced.  Barry will mention this to the town who has already committed to replacing some other dead trees on Hawthorne Lane.

Tree Issues – 503 Hawthorne has very large trees on the right side of the house as you look at it from the street.  The trees are leaning toward the house and dumping pine needles and sap on their home.  The homeowner would like these removed if possible.  This will be looked at during the walk-a-round.

Brick Walkway Issue – 330 Mercer has damage to bricks on the walkway to the front porch caused by the snow shovels.  This will be looked at during the walk-a-round.

Next Meeting:

Tuesday, March 22nd, at 7:00 pm

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Susan Atwater

